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Sir, 

 

The above paper highlights the use of atomic force microscopy (AFM) as a 

component technique for a possible new method of analysis of gunshot residue.  The 

authors point out the non-destructive nature of AFM over the more routinely used 

scanning electron microscopy (SEM), which operates in vacuum and often requires 

the application of an additional conductive layer.  However, AFM carries its own 

disadvantages: the image is obtained from a combination of the surface morphology 

of the sample to be studied and the shape of scanning probe tip.  In many cases the 

effect of the tip shape can be discounted as negligible; however, there are particular 

problems when studying fine powders as one or more particles can become attached 

to the probe, significantly altering the size and shape of the imaging tip.  This 

phenomenon can be manifested by an image mimicking the shape and orientation of 

the particle-probe combination repeatedly appearing over the image of the sample 

surface.  This can significantly distort the resultant image and subsequent analysis, 

and is the potential origin of some of the novel particle shapes highlighted in this 

paper.      
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